
Notes from Mr. Proffitt 

  
Hello Parents, 
  
Welcome March.  This month we have many activities and events, please check the calendar provided and 
the Website and Dojo for all the information about Southwest Elementary.  We are finishing our Dr. Seuss 
week and have had a great time and look forward to the National Jr college Basketball games with our stu-
dents.  Just a reminder that our 3rd and 4th grade students will begin taking the IAR state assessment on 
March 18th.  Attendance and school-wide expectations for K-4 will be a factor for students as we deter-
mine who will be eligible to attend the National Basketball games. Please remember students will not be 
allowed to purchase concession stand items.  Spring Break is just around the corner – March 25 through 
March 29, I hope everyone has a wonderful and safe time.  
  
Charles Proffitt 
Principal 

Pre-K News 

The pre-k classrooms had so many fun themes and studies happening in the month of February.  Many 

of the classrooms were working on clothing and buildings, but others were working on wheels, shoes, 

and celebrating Valentine’s Day.  Please remember to check your child’s backpack for paper/artwork/

notes home from the teacher every day.  Showing concern for what your child is doing at school is a 

great way to teach your child(ren) the value of school and learning, and pre-k is a great time to estab-

lish those good routines.  There are only a few screenings left this year.  If you know a child who is 3, 

4, or 5 and not currently attending pre-k and would like to get enrolled for next year, please have them 

call 217-444-1078 or 217-444-1051.  As a reminder, we have lots of wind at Southwest and the temper-

ature is often cooler than in town.  Please send a coat with your child for outdoor play every day!     

March  

Coyote Spotlight  



Coyote Spotlight Staff  

Mr. Thompson is a graduate of both Illinois State and Eastern 
Illinois Universities. Mr. Thompson came to Southwest with 23 
years of classroom teaching experience with 16 of those years 
at Mark Denman Elementary. Mr. Thompson is also a parent 
and grandparent.  

AVID 

This month we are focusing on the “I” in WICOR. “I” stands for inquiry. Inquiry within 
the classroom fosters an environment where students investigate, analyze, and discuss in-
formation to create a greater understanding of content. Some of the activities students may 
do in their classroom to deepen their understanding of inquiry include: costa’s level of 
questioning, socratic seminar, and philosophical chairs. At home you can assist us with 
teaching WICOR by talking about the importance of inquiry & encourage curiosity and 
questions. 

A big thank you to the DACC athletic department, Dr. Ged-

dis, and Mrs. Bunton for allowing and arranging for our stu-

dents to attend DACC and watch a basketball game during 

the NJCAA tournament.   Participation in the field trip is de-

pendent on meeting school wide expectations.  We are so ex-

cited for our students to be a part of this exciting event in our 

community.  



 Attendance  

Congratulations to Mrs. Lehman’s class for receiving the attendance award for the month 

of February.  Attendance award is given to the class that has the best average attendance for 

the month.  Way to go Mrs. Lehman’s class!!  

Spotlight Students  

These students pictured were chosen by their teachers for showing the character trait of  

kindness!  



March Menus 

Upcoming Dates 

March 11 –22– IAR Testing 

March 13– 1:15 Dismissal  

March 18– Scholastic Bowl 

March 19– K-1 to DACC 

March 20– 2nd Grade to DACC 

March 22– 3rd & 4th to DACC  




